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September 19, 2019


The Honorable Rod Dembowski
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Dembowski:

This letter transmits an ordinance that would approve the King County Consortium Housing and Community Development Plan (Consolidated Plan) for 2020-2024. 

The Consolidated Plan guides the use of federal grant funds for affordable housing, homelessness efforts, and community and economic development. Preparation of the Consolidated Plan is a requirement of the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD), and Council approval ensures the King County Consortium continues to receive approximately $9 million in grant funds annually. 

The goals set in the Consolidated Plan are informed by and further the goals of other King County plans. These include the Regional Affordable Housing Task Force Five-Year Action Plan, the Veterans, Seniors and Human Services Levy Implementation Plan, the King County Comprehensive Plan, and the King County Strategic Climate Action Plan. The goals of the Consolidated Plan also align with the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative and the Health and Human Services, Economic Vitality, and Accessible, Affordable Housing priorities of the King County Strategic Plan. 

The Department of Community and Human Services (DCHS) prepared the Consolidated Plan on behalf of the King County Consortium, a partnership that includes all jurisdictions within the county except for the cities of Seattle and Milton. 

DCHS conducted significant public and stakeholder engagement to develop the Consolidated Plan and a companion report, the 2019 Analysis of Impediments to Fair Housing Choice, which is being transmitted to the Council separately. The process included a series of community forums in South, East, and North King County where individuals, organizations, businesses, educational institutions, and partner jurisdictions provided input on the priorities and goals of the Consolidated Plan and fair housing goals. Public outreach and engagement activities were designed to reduce barriers to participation and ensure public input was broad and representative of program beneficiaries. Particular effort was taken to engage stakeholders and community groups who have been underrepresented in past planning processes.

DCHS produced this plan in two phases: 1) community engagement and 2) plan production. For community engagement, DCHS estimates that the process required 329 staff hours to execute, costing $31,740. The Consolidated Plan and Analysis of Impediments production took an estimated 414 staff hours, costing $24,840. Printing cost is approximately $20. Both documents are posted online and available at the DCHS offices.

Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance to approve the Consolidated Plan. This important legislation serves King County’s residents through its strategies for creating affordable housing, including housing for individuals and families experiencing homelessness, improvements in reducing disparities in access to housing, and new community and economic development projects. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Leo Flor, Director, King County Department of Community and Human Services, at 206-477-4384.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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